From: Becky Judd [mailto:bjudd-h@ak.net] 
Sent: Thursday, February 24, 2011 11:03 PM
To: Sen. Kevin Meyer
Subject: Support for SB 8

Dear Senator Meyer, 
I am writing in support of SB 8, an act related to surveys and questionnaires in public schools. I believe there will be public testimony on Friday 2/24 at 8am. Please accept this email as public testimony.
I have worked in the prevention of teen pregnancy, substance use, tobacco and suicide with schools and communities statewide for over 20 years.  Local schools and agencies need the YRBS data to: 1) establish need for services in their community; 2) determine the effectiveness of their efforts in preventing the behaviors being measured. Many state and national grants require this data to get funding. 
The active consent law puts an undue burden on the schools to obtain positive parent permissions. This is becoming increasingly cumbersome and expensive. In the past, I volunteered assistance to a district in conducting follow-up calls and letters to parents who forgot to send back the permission slips. My experience talking to hundreds of parents, only a few objected to their children’s participation in the anonymous survey.
Parents opposed to participation, are already actively involved in their children’s lives. They know when the surveys are taking place and are very proactive in voicing their objections in participation, the active consent is not needed for them.  The growing burden on the schools to obtain these permissions is taking time away from instruction. Yet, we need this data, to determine the success of our efforts.  
Please support SB8. 

Sincerely,
 
Becky Judd
6401 Italy Circle
Anchorage, AK 99516
907 345-3619

